Town of Holland Planning Board Minutes June 5, 2017

The Town of Holland Planning Board met June 5, 2017 at 7:30pm to review and take action on the request of Jim and Cheri Borchart to combine lots 4 & 5 in Holland Heights into one. Chmn Rotzenberg called the meeting to order, surveyor Jim Sehloff presented the C.S.M. and explained the request to combine lots 4 & 5. After review the chairman called for a motion, Doug Verbeten made the motion to approve the C.S.M., a second was made by Ray Haen. Motion passed. Being no other business, a motion to adjourn was made by Doug Verbeten, seconded by Ray Haen. Meeting adjourned.

Town of Holland Board June Meeting

The Town Board of Holland met Monday June 5, 2017 at 8pm, Chmn Wall called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes of the last meeting were read, a motion to approve them was made by Sup. VandeWettering, seconded by Sup. Geiger. Motion passed.

Old Business: Mark VanderLoop presented a bid for the warming house and zamboni shelter to be located at the Hollandtown ice rink, the bid amount was \$13,620.00. Mr. VanderLoop asked if one-half of that could be funded by the town? There were questions asked if it would be better at the ballpark? Also, questions were asked why Kaukauna people were coming and Hollandtown children were told to leave. The Hollandtown Athletic Association stated that they were in need of funds and if the ice rink would receive the funding would the Hollandtown AA lose their funding? The Askeaton Ballpark Club is doing repairwork and would be looking for funds. Sup. VanderWettering made the motion to delay for 1 month any action on these items until all parties could get together and come forward with a plan for all parties involved, seconded by Sup. Geiger. Motion passed. Sup. Geiger reported that Assemblyman Jacques was introducing legislation to allow the towns to designated routes at entrances to the town for ATV and solve the problems for the towns. Mark VanderLoop asked if the town had done anything to solve his drainage problem? Chmn Wall stated a contractor is ready to come as soon as he finished the job he was working on. Sup. Geiger reminded the board of the upcoming June 20 landfill meeting at Green Bay at which more information could be gathered regarding the possible opening of the landfill on Mill Road and what the county has in it's future developments.

## Next, Borchart's C.S.M.:

Planning Board Chairman reported to the town board that the planning board approved the C.S.M. and was told to send it to the town board with their recommendation.

Next, Steve VandeYacht stated he had 2 lots and wished to combine them into one. The board recommended to him to have a C.S.M. done and present it to the planning board for their action and recommendation.

Next, Sup. Geiger stated that a dumpster for lawn clippings and prunings would be placed at the Hollandtown Ballpark on Thursdays or Fridays on the third week of the month and would be picked up on Monday or Tuesday of the next week. A special thanks was given to Mark Kihl for offering to monitoring the operation of the refuse going into the dumpster.

Next, action on the recommendation by the planning board regarding the Borchart C.S.M. After review, a recommendation to approve the C.S.M. was made by Chmn Wall and seconded by Sup. Geiger. Motion passed.

Next, bid for town road repair. A bid for \$78,875.00 for various road repair in the Town of Holland. A motion by Sup. VandeWettering to accept the bid from Scott Construction for \$78,875.00, Sup. Geiger seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Next, approval of beverage licenses. A motion to grant licenses to the following: Connie Leon, Steve Reis, Matt DeCleene, Chris Coenen, Mark Eiting, Durga Twari was made by Chmn Wall and second Sup. VandeWettering. Motion passed.

Next, payment of bills. After review of bills, a motion to pay them was made by Sup. Geiger, seconded by Sup. VandeWettering. Motion passed.

Any other matters: Chmn Wall stated that the road evaluation would be done by December. Chris Biese asked to have the debris cleaned off of Lamers-Clancy Road.

Being no other business, a motion to adjourn was made by Sup. Geiger, seconded by Sup. VandeWettering.

Meeting adjourned.